

4th October 2021 At a meeting of **LERWICK COMMUNITY COUNCIL** held at the Town Hall at 7.00pm

Members

Ms K Fraser
Mr G Robinson
Mr A Wenger
Mrs J Williamson
Mrs A Simpson
Mr D Ristori
Mr A Johnston
Mr S Hay

Ex Officio

In Attendance

Mr N Riddell – Shetland News
Mr A Emmerson – New Member
Miss S Simpson - Clerk
Mrs P Christie – Community & Development
Mr J Williamson – Co-opted Member

Chairman

My J Anderson

10/21/01- Circular

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

10/21/02 – Apologies for Absence

Due to a technical issue, members wanting to participate via Teams were unable to do so as we did not have the laptop required to admit people. As a result, some were unable to attend the meeting and some were a few minutes late. The apologies were as follows: - Mr P Campbell, Mr S Flaws, Mr S Leask, Mr M Duncan, Mr C Smith and Cllr M Bell.

10/21/03 – Declarations of Interest

There were no declarations made.

10/21/04 – September Minutes for approval

The minutes were approved although AS noting that a time limit be set for guest speakers. Approved by SH and KF.

10/21/05 – Local CC Election Results

Chairman welcoming new Lerwick Community Council members, Mr A Emmerson and Mr S Macleod. Also approving Co-opted member, Mr J Williamson, proposed by KF and seconded by KF.

10/21/06 – Correspondence

Road Speed at Ladies Drive: AW asking when the survey will take place. Will send reminder to SIC if not heard by the end of the financial year. DR commenting on lack of visibility at Holmsgarth Brae due to trees. Clerk to ask if survey can be extended to include this area.

Draft Water Policy:- No comments

Tour of old Anderson High School/Knab:- JA to suggest 2pm Monday 25th October.

Local Housing Strategy:- JA suggesting to fill in individually.

10/21/07 – Finance – Core Funding Report

This was approved.

10/21/08 – SCBF Lerwick Grants Update

- ALICE Children's Theatre application: some discussion as to whether this would benefit just Lerwick or if this was a Shetland wide based request. Also some discussion as to whether to grant 1/18th of the grant and the rest be shared among the other communities. Also discussing whether the applicants could attend a meeting to discuss their application. Approving granting 1/18th of grant
- As a side note, the clerk is to write to the Shetland Community Benefit Fund for clarification on how pan- Shetland grants should be dealt with as unfair of Lerwick to get any/ all applications.

10/21/09 – Loot 4 Lerwick 2021 event

Discussing this event and what the theme would be. SH suggesting along the lines of environmental, carbon footprint etc, "small money, big change". AW commenting on the fuel consumption, suggesting SIC do a competition for departments to see who can get the smallest carbon footprint. PC explaining that the funds not spent can be rolled over to the next year. Chair invite interest in setting up a small group to progress. GR, AW and KF volunteered.

10/21/10 – Funding Applications

- Dim Riv: This was discussed with members discussing whether this is actually a solely Lerwick matter or whether it would be Shetland wide. If so, discussing if the applicant could approach the Shetland Community Benefit Fund for the grant and then LCC could then grant 1/18 of the request grant. This motion was approved.

10/21/11 – Planning Applications

A – Disabled Parking Space at Sandveien – approved/ no comments

B – 2021/281/CAC – Demolition in Conservation Area – approved/ no comments

C – 2021/252/PPP – Erect a dwellinghouse at St Julegar, Upper Sound – approved/ no comments

D – 2021/ 250/ PPP – Erect a dwellinghouse at St Julegar, Upper Sound – approved/ no comments

E – Extension of exiting planning permission at Park Lane Community Garden – approved/ no comments

10/21/12 – ASCC

JA asking GR about the meeting and discussing any outcomes of this. GR commenting on fuel poverty. Insulation scheme will take 2 years to deliver but if this can be pulled forward it will. Discussed training opportunities, clerk to circulate email again to members.

10/21/13 – ZetTrans Regional Transport Strategy

JA encouraging people to take a look at the survey and fill it in.

10/21/14 – AOB

GR confirming NHS COVID Status app is now working.

AW bringing up some points:-

- Dogs Against Drugs invite received: querying how to get involved. Will let Clerk know who will pass on details to Michael.
- Clickimin Loch: there is a committee developing to discuss this. Clerk to ask Maggie Sandison what stage this is at.
- Bin at Clickimin Loch: Clerk to follow up from Anna's email sent earlier in the year.

DR bring up some points:-

- The new railings at Church Road being a hindrance to driving.
- The plaque at the King Harald Street playpark: giving it a refresh in time for the Queen's Jubilee next year.
- Commenting on the dog mess at the Fort. Clerk to ask community wardens to increase patrol around the area.

Meeting finishing at 8:45pm